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Minutes

Meeting Date: 	Friday 26th January 2018 

Time:		09:30 – 16:00  

Type: 		Face-to-face		 

Location:	UKCP Office, 2 America Square, London EC3N 2LU   

Version:	Approved

[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]Present:	Keith		Carlton (KC)			Trustee
		Bob		Cooke (BC)			Trustee
Andy		Cottom (AJC)			Trustee
Suzy		Greaves (SG)			Trustee
Patricia		Hunt (PH)			Trustee	
Nasima 		Khanom (NK)			Trustee
John		Loughrey (JL)			Trustee 
Jacqui		McCouat (JM)			Trustee 
		Martin 		Pollecoff (MP)			Chair & Trustee
		Neil		Robertson (NR)			Treasurer & Trustee
											 
Apologies:	Stephen	Blunden (SB)			C-CAP Chair
Mary 		MacCallum-Sullivan (MMS)	Members’ Forum Moderator
Katy		Rose (KR)			PRCCF Chair
Emma		Williams (EW)			Trustee

In Attendance:	Sarah		Emm (SE)			Accountability – 12:30 to 13:05 
		Alan 		McConnon (AM)		UKCP Registrar – 15:30 to 15:55
		Jill		McWilliam (JMW)		FPHC Chair – 14:00 to 15:00
		Judith 		Miller (JML)			Sayer Vincent – 11:55 to 13:00 
Sarah		Niblock (SN)			Chief Executive

						
Minutes By:	Alex 	Crawford (AC)			Governance Officer


Action Points and Decisions – in Black Bold	


1. Trustee Changes   

1.1. EW has informed MP that she is standing-down from her position as Lay Trustee as of 25th January 2018.

1.2. The Board expressed their thanks and appreciation for all of EW’s work during her time as a UKCP Trustee. Formal thanks will be sent to EW from MP on behalf of the Board.   

2. Apologies, Welcomes and Declarations of Interest   

2.1. Apologies were given for EW, MMS and SB.

2.2. NK was welcomed to the meeting as this was her first Board meeting since being co-opted as a Trustee. 

2.3. Introductions were made around the room. 

2.4. The Governance Officer informed the Board that any trustee with a conflict of interest in a matter under discussion should declare the nature of their interest and withdraw from the room unless given a dispensation to speak.

3. Board Minutes (Approved) from 26th September 2017

3.1. Matters Arising  

3.1.1. Re: Point 5.1.4.1 concerning the Board’s involvement in planning UKCP events, SN has had conversations with UKCP Events Manager about this.

3.1.2. Re: point 6.5 concerning the involvement of other international organisations in UKCP’s international work, PH informed the Board that the International Committee have discussed this.

3.1.3. Re: point 10.2 concerning the Indicative Sanctions Guideline, it was confirmed that the possibility of imposing financial sanctions had been explored but ruled-out for a number of reasons.

3.1.4. Re: point 13.3 concerning Digital initiatives, SN reported that we have created 2 new UKCP staff posts: Digital Lead & Digital Content Producer. Appointments have been made to both posts. 

3.1.5. KC commented that the UKCP Customer Relationship Management (CRM) system may need to be adapted to accommodate changes caused by the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) coming into effect on 25th May 2018.        

4. Chair’s Report

4.1. Unpaid Trainees

4.1.1. The Board had a broad, in-depth discussion of the Chair’s proposal to end the practice of UKCP trainees doing unpaid work. 

4.1.2. The following points resulted from the discussion:

4.1.2.1. UKCP trainings need to be re-evaluated to determine their sustainability.

4.1.2.2. The idea of new types and levels of training and membership should be explored.

4.1.2.3. UKCP backing should be given to the All Party Parliamentary Group (APPG) on Mental Health.

4.1.2.4. The Chair will seek to procure alliances with other regulators to help end the practice of trainees doing unpaid work.

4.2. College Review

[AJC declared a potential conflict of interest as he is a College Chair].

4.2.1. MP reported that a questionnaire has been circulated to key stakeholders and that there will be a further College Review event on 23rd February. Trustees are also asked to complete the questionnaire (an appendix to the Chair’s Report) and return them to MP by 31st January.

4.2.2. Some of the College and Faculty Chairs have expressed concern that the questionnaire is too high level and does not seem to take into account what was discussed at the initial College Review meeting in November 2017. 

4.2.3. SN commented that an area that needs to be addressed by the College Review is the apparent disconnect between UKCP and our prospective students and trainees. 

4.2.4. We need to hear from the Colleges and Faculties about their purpose and vision and what they want from UKCP.  

4.2.5. SN reported a concern about a particular UKCP College which had drafted a newsletter which criticises UKCP. Both MP and SN are making efforts to heal the relationship with the College in question. 

4.2.6. One trustee commented that, in general, the relationship between the Colleges and UKCP had improved since the recruitment of a permanent UKCP Chief Executive.

4.2.7. MP reported that the Executive Committee will be conducting an Organisational Member (OM) Engagement initiative over the coming months. 

4.3. Child Marker 

4.3.1. MP advised that Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) checks was still an issue, as we are not legally allowed to conduct DBS checks. MP is continuing to look into possible ways to resolve this issue. 

4.4. UKCP Ambassadors

4.4.1. To replace the old UKCP Patron system, the Board gave their backing to MP’s proposal to appoint a number of people to the new position of ‘UKCP Ambassador’ for a term of 3 years. They must have an interest in mental health and also a public voice. SG has a number of potential people in mind.

4.5. The Board accepted the report.

5. Chief Executive’s (CE) Report

5.1. SN spoke to her CE report and the discussion included the following points:

5.1.1. UKCP needs to have a sense of purpose that it’s one organisation with a common goal.

5.1.2. The Board were behind the idea of leading a new ‘Psychotherapists without Borders’ movement; to provide expertise in responding to global traumatic events.

5.1.3. UKCP should adopt a global view.

5.1.4. With regards to global ambitions, MP suggested we drop the ‘UK’ in UKCP and simply be the ‘Council of Psychotherapies’.  

5.1.5. We are working on a high level policy and communications strategy, one objective of which is identifying the essential skillset and person profile for Head of News and Campaigns. 

5.1.6. We have created a new Business Lead post and have made an appointment to the position.

5.1.7. We are bringing policy, research and communications together to transform how key audiences think, feel and do in regard to psychotherapies.

5.1.8. The Scoping Project (collaborative project between UKCP, the British Association of Counselling & Psychotherapy [BACP] and the British Psychoanalytic Council [BPC]) continues to progress well. 

5.1.9. The UKCP Research Lead has handed-in her notice for family reasons and will be leaving in February 2018.

5.1.10. The literature review on cultural diversity amongst trainees, carried out by the Research Lead, is an excellent piece of work which will also be an important consideration for the College Review. AJC advised that his college will also be doing their own research into this area. 

5.1.11. It was noted that the headings in the Aged Analysis table in the Complaints section of the Chief Executive Report were incorrect and will be recirculated.

5.1.12. In terms of Information Technology, the UKCP Office will be migrating to SharePoint and Office 365 by summer 2018.  

5.2. The Board accepted the report.

6. Vice Chair’s Report

6.1. PH spoke to her report and the discussion included the following points:
6.1.1. The UKCP event at the 2017 Conservative Party Conference went very well.  

6.1.2. We have sent a letter to Meghan Markle asking if she would like to be the UKCP Patron but have not yet received a reply.

6.1.3. We have received excellent feedback from the ‘Working Overseas’ video on the UKCP website https://www.psychotherapy.org.uk/join/benefits-of-membership/working-overseas/ and PH thanked the Communications Team for doing a great job in putting this this together.

6.1.4. After asking our permission, the European Association of Psychotherapy (EAP) will be putting the Working Overseas video in their news bulletin. 

6.1.5. As a result of the video, we have been contacted by a Taiwanese student who has just finished her training with UKCP. She has asked how she can help us promote Psychotherapy and open-up links in China, Taiwan and the surrounding region. 

6.1.6. In terms of having a global presence, one Trustee thought that we should look into remote / online therapy as a matter of urgency.    

6.2. The Board accepted the report.

*JML joined the meeting at 11:55*

7. Trustee Responsibilities

7.1. JM gave a presentation to the Board outlining the key responsibilities of charity trustees and took questions. 

7.2. Some of the points covered in the discussion included:

7.2.1. There has been considerable fallout out following the collapse of Kids Company.

7.2.2. Governance has been described as ‘Ensuring great management gets done’ and so levels of delegation need to be looked at. 

7.2.3. As UKCP’s turnover is greater than £1m per year The Charity Governance Code for Larger Charities is the code that should be referred to.

7.2.4. In JML’s experience, some of the things that could make an impact on improving Board performance are:

· Implementing a ‘buddy system’ between trustees so people can connect between Board meetings

· Review the schedule of delegation

· Conduct Trustees appraisals

· Have 10 minutes at the end of each Board meeting to discuss how the meeting went

· Have social events between Board meetings so that trustees get to know each other better. 

7.3. Below are links for reference / reading from the presentation:

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/the-essential-trustee-what-you-need-to-know-cc3

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/conflicts-of-interest-a-guide-for-charity-trustees-cc29

https://www.charitygovernancecode.org/en


*SE joined the meeting at 12:30pm*

8. [bookmark: _Hlk504989038]2017 UKCP Annual Report & Draft Audited Accounts

8.1. Post Audit Report from Sayer Vincent

8.1.1. JML talked through the report, highlighted certain key areas and took questions from the Board.

8.1.2. JML noted that there were fewer items under the ‘Significant Matters’ than for other organisations they audit.

8.1.3. PH asked about honoraria as this is an area we have struggled with in the past. JM advised that any payments to trustees must be in the best interest of the charity and must have approval by the Charity Commission. 

8.1.4. AJC enquired about VAT; any new income streams could have an impact on our VAT threshold.

8.1.5. Questions were also asked about the one remaining UKCP College that has not yet migrated to the Charity Aid Foundation (CAF) Bank. NR advised that we have put systems in place so that we have greater visibility of all their transactions. The situation has improved but is still to be resolved. 

8.1.6. The Board gave great thanks to Sayer Vincent and to Accountability for all their work on the annual audit. 

8.2. The Board approved the 2017 UKCP Annual Report & Draft Audited Accounts.

9. Treasurer’s Report on the Audit

9.1. NR talked through his report and took questions from the Board.

9.2. The Board approved the signing of the Letter of Representations.

9.3. The Board approved the Accounts as a Going Concern.

9.4. The Board approved that the annual accounts will now be signed by a representative of the UKCP Senior Management Team as well as a representative of the Board of Trustees.

9.5. The Board accepted the report.

[bookmark: _Hlk504989353]*JML left the meeting at 13:00*

10. Treasurer’s Regular Report and Management Accounts

10.1. NR talked through his report and took questions from the Board.

10.2. The Board approved the UKCP Investment Policy.

10.3. The Board approved the UKCP Expense Policy.

10.4. The Board accepted the report.

*SE left the meeting at 13:05*

11. Board Delegation

11.1. This was also mentioned earlier by JM in her Trustee Responsibilities presentation.

11.2. SN proposed that the Board consider delegating more of their work in order to allow more time at meetings for creative, strategic thinking.

11.3. The Board then discussed the proposal and the discussions included the following points:

11.3.1. Only the reports from the College & Faculty Chairs attending Board meetings should be presented.

11.3.2. There is a large gap between the September and January Board meetings and perhaps a separate meeting is needed just for strategic discussion.

11.3.3. In future Board meetings could be ½ a day on strategy and ½ a day on operational issues.

11.3.4. Colleges & Faculties could provide video updates or even join by Skype or other methods of live streaming.

11.3.5. Potentially a separate workshop could be held with the College & Faculty Chairs and the Board.

11.3.6. The Professional Regulatory Committee of Colleges & Faculties (PRCCF) has become too regulatory.

11.3.7. A social event or meal could be arranged between the Board and the Colleges & Faculties.

11.3.8. The Board should spend more time at meetings looking forward, rather than back; there is currently too much granularity, particularly in the current Chief Executive Report format.

11.3.9. The UKCP Scheme of Reservation and Delegation Powers document doesn’t need to change but Board reporting needs to be looked at.

11.4. Following the discussion it was agreed that SN will work with AC on reviewing the Board papers and reporting to see what can be done differently in order to have a more streamlined ‘need to know’ approach.

11.5. The possibility of having a social event or separate Away day with the Colleges and Faculties will be explored further.    

*JMW joined the meeting at 14:00*

12. Annual Report from the Colleges and Faculties

12.1. Faculty for the Psychological Health of Children (FPHC) & the College of Child and Adolescent Psychotherapies (CCAP)

12.1.1. JMW, the Chair of the FPHC, was welcomed to the meeting and introductions were made around the room.

12.1.2. JMW discussed issues with the Board concerning the FPHC and, as SB was unable to attend today, also issues concerning CCAP. 

12.1.3. The Board and JMW had an in-depth discussion about an issue impacting both the FPHC and CCAP. 
12.1.4. Following discussions SG, JL and JM volunteered to help resolve the issue via mediation, and NK also volunteered her help. JMW will also discuss the issue with SB.

12.1.5. JMW thanked the Board for authorising the work that the FPHC and C-CAP are currently engaged in, and for allocating a member of staff for support. MP stressed the need for UKCP to focus on Child issues. 

12.1.6. The Board thanked JMW for her report and for attending today’s Board meeting.

*JMW left the meeting at 15:00*

12.2. Reports from the other Colleges and Faculties

12.2.1. The Board expressed thanks to all the College and Faculty Chairs for providing their annual reports.

12.2.2. MP and SN will draft responses addressing any issues raised in the various reports and will circulate to the Board before responding to the relevant College and Faculty Chairs. 

13. Professional Regulatory Committee of the Colleges & Faculties (PRCCF) Report

13.1. The Board discussed the PRCCF Report from KR.

[NK declared a potential conflict of interest as she has been co-opted 
onto the College of Family, Couple and Systemic Therapy - CFCST]

13.2. The key people behind the issues highlighted in the report are to be invited to the next Board meeting in April.

14. Education, Training and Practice Committee (ETPC) Report

14.1. The Board reviewed and accepted the report and gave thanks.

[bookmark: _Hlk505000193]*AM joined the meeting at 15:30*

15. Supervision Documents

15.1. The following documents were being presented to the Board for approval at today’s meeting:

· UKCP Practice Guidelines for Supervisors

· UKCP Supervision Statement 2018

· UKCP Supervision Standards of Education & Training (SETs) 2018 

15.2. MP queried with AM why we have these documents when UKCP do not regulate Supervisors.

15.3. AM advised that these documents were necessary for the UKCP Supervision Directory.

15.4. The Board had concerns that these documents and the SETs in particular would suggest that UKCP regulates Supervisors when we do not. 

15.5. At AM’s suggestion, it was agreed that AM will obtain a statement for the Board from the Education, Training & Practice Committee (ETPC) which clarifies the situation concerning Supervisors. Consequently the 3 documents were not approved.

16. [bookmark: _Hlk494802868]Removal Process

16.1. AM clarified that this removal process is only for those that haven’t fulfilled the criteria for Re-accreditation. 

16.2. It was noted that the Board’s role in the process appears to be one of just ‘rubber-stamping’ without any input; AM will amend to show that the Board do have an input into the process.

16.3. After discussion the Board approved the Removal Process, with the proviso that the above amendment (see point 16.2) is made. 

16.4. It was noted that how we handle non-clinical complaints that fall outside of the Complaints & Conduct Process (CCP) is a question that remains un-answered (first raised at the September 2017 Board). AM will do some work on this with the Membership Committee.  

17. Registrar’s Annual Report

17.1. The Board accepted the report and gave thanks.

18. Regulation & Quality Assurance Team (RQAT) Report

18.1. The Board accepted the report and gave thanks.

*AM left the meeting at 15:55*

19. Research Strategy

19.1. The Board discussed the initial thoughts from the Chief Executive, set out in her paper, on the proposed Research Strategy for UKCP. 

19.2. A survey was recently conducted which helped inform the proposed strategy.

19.3. The role of the Research Faculty Committee (RFC) and the Practitioner Research Network (PRN) needs to be considered as part of the new strategy.

19.4. The Chief Executive advised the Karnac series is to transfer to publishers Taylor & Francis / Routledge https://www.routledge.com/  who wish to publish further UKCP books.

20. Professional Standards Authority (PSA)

20.1. The Chief Executive informed the Board that we have been verbally informed by the PSA that we have passed our annual re-accreditation without any recommendations or conditions. When giving us the information the PSA described UKC as a ‘shining beacon’ which is excellent news.

20.2. Once we have received formal notification of our successful re-accreditation then we shall publicise this to our members. 

20.3. The Chief Executive also informed the Board that the UKCP response to the Department of Health consultation ‘Promoting Professionalism, Reforming Regulation’ is available on our website:

https://www.psychotherapy.org.uk/news/response-department-healths-consultation-professional-regulation/

21. Next Meeting

21.1. Friday 20th & Saturday 21st April 2018 (Away Day), venue and timings to be confirmed  
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